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EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Regular Classifieds (5-6 Lines)   

paid in advance RATE $10 OTHERWISE $17 

Boxed classified ads $17 

1/8 Page $17 

¼ Page  $30 

½ Page  $47 

Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/8 Page $9 

¼ Page  $16 

½ Page  $22 

Full Page $41 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 

Email:  joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 
Anonymous items will not be published. 

 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 

 

REMEMBRANCE DAY 
…REMEMBERING THOSE WHO SERVED 

 

 
 

TOWN OF EATONIA 
NEWS 

 
Garbage Pick: 

Front street garbage pick-up will begin on 

Monday, Nov 5th. 

Please have your garbage out front by 

8:00a.m. 
 
 

Snow Removal for Residential 

Snow removal from sidewalks is within 48 

hours of a snowfall. The snow is to be removed 

onto your lot or boulevard and not to be 

pushed out into the street as it creates driving 

obstacles and unsafe conditions. If there is no 

Deadline for 

submissions is the 22
nd

 

of each month. 

Please provide 

payment with your 

ad.  
 

mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
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other option, leave the snow in a parking lane 

and not in the driving lane. 

 
TOWN OF EATONIA 

NEWS CONT’D 
 

Snow Removal for downtown Business 

Since the snow has already arrived please 

remember to remove all snow and ice from 

sidewalks adjoining the property within 48 

hours of a snow fall. Please DO NOT push snow 

from private or public parking lots into the 

streets or into any ditches. Snow that cannot 

be stockpiled on your lot must be hauled away. 

Know that shoppers and pedestrians 

appreciate your extra efforts and concerns for 

public safety. If you have a business for snow 

removal, you are required to obtain a business 

license. 

 

Trailers 

The time frame for trailers is a 96 hour limit 

then must be moved. A trailer is not allowed to 

be parked on any street from November 1st 

through March 31st in any year. 

Vehicles 

The time frame for parked vehicles is a 72 

hour limit then must be moved. A parked 

vehicle etc. also slows snow removal. Take 

consideration for other home owners, 

intersections, alleyways, etc. 

Animal Control Bylaw 

Remember that dogs are to be leashed at all 

times when walking around town, including 

playgrounds.  You never know when something 

will startle your pet or they may not like 

another animal. Be safe.  Pets can get 

aggressive under certain situations.  Also 

please remember to pick up your pets 

defecates.  Always carry a bag. 

 

 

 

Pets 

Keep pets inside in extreme temperatures. It 

takes only minutes to freeze - when the Wind 

Chill reaches -20 degrees Celsius!  Of course 

this will depend on the size and overall 

physical condition of your pet. Pets are 

affected by wind chill the same as humans. 

Picture yourself without a warm coat on in the 

winter with no shelter. If your pet is usually an 

inside pet, they are not acclimatized to outside 

conditions as you might think. Cat and /or Dog 

houses MUST BE INSULATED. Pets need to 

have access to fresh water and food at all 

times. 

These are just a few of our Bylaw provisions.  If you 

have any questions or concerns on the Bylaws, 

please phone the Town Office (967-2251), Monday 

to Friday between 9 a.m. & 5p.m. 

For after- hours 460-8908 

 

Congratulations to the following people 
who now make up Eatonia's new 
town council for the next four years:   
  

            Bob Peters - Mayor  

            Clifford Brummund - Councillor  

            Troy Becker - Councillor  

            Richard Adams - Councillor  

            Sam Somerville - Councillor  

            Annette Palmer - Councillor  

            Doug Bredy - Councillor  

  

137 people came out to vote on 
Election Day on October 24, 2012.   
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The new council will be sworn in at 
their first official meeting on  

November 13, 2012. 
 
 

EATONIA OASIS LIVING 
SEPTEMBER and OCTOBER 2011 

 

We have had a busy two months at E.O.L.   The 
gardens have been harvested and the flower 
beds have been cleaned out. There was no end to 
all the leaves! Thank you to Dick Turner and the 
Volunteers from Eaton School for all the hard 
work raking them up! It looks like winter has now 
arrived, so the snow shovels will be out next!    
 

At this time, we have 24 residents staying at 
E.O.L. We are officially full!! Our new residents 
are Audrey Abbott and Ida Antony from Eston; 
May Hill and Isabella Holben from Kindersley and 
Jack Moldenhauer from Leader. Jack will be 
leaving at the end of October to be closer to 
family.Welcome to you all!! We wish the all the 
best to Lawrence and Violet Wallis who have 
moved to Heritage Manor; Dollie Grimes who has 
also moved to Heritage Manor; and to Tena 
Billingsley who moved to the Western Senior 
Citizen’s Home in Leader. 
 

We enjoyed our usual activities of Baking, playing 
the Wii, Morning Exercises and Work Bee. Our 
weekly Bingos are still very popular! The 
residents were pampered by Manicures, and 
Games of Balloon Badminton, Guess the Word 
and Shuffleboard were enjoyed by many! We 
made Ice cream Sundaes again…even though it is 
cooling off, the residents still like their ice cream 
treats! Thank you to Elana and the 21-44 Store 
for supplying us with soft ice cream all summer!   
 

We need to thank all the ladies and gentlemen 
from the four churches who volunteer their time 
to help fulfill the residents’ spiritual needs. We 

have our Weekly service every Wednesday 
afternoon as well as Mass on Thursday evenings. 
This is an important service that you provide.  
You are greatly appreciated by all the residents 
and staff of E.O.L. Thanks once again to Marie 
Smith for organizing our Craft Sessions. The 
residents are very proud of their bulletin board!  
Several of them have showed it to family 
members!  
E.O.L. hosted their Second Annual Terry Fox 
Bingo and “Silver Fox” Fundraiser in September.  
We sold squares for a chance to win a T-shirt, as 
well collecting donations. The residents were 
pleased to be able to contribute to such a worthy 
cause. 
 

We were lucky this month to have two birthday 
parties! The first one was hosted by the United 
Church ladies to celebrate George Meyer’s 
birthday. The second one was hosted by May 
Hill’s family. We celebrated May’s birthday, as 
well as Jack Moldenhauer’s. Happy Birthday to all 
of you! 
  
The Volunteen Program has been re-started at 
the Care Home. Students from the Eaton School 
S.R.C. approached us about volunteering. Vicki, 
along with the students, has initiated this 
program.  Thank you to all who are involved! It 
will be a wonderful asset to our facility! 
 

The residents were entertained by the musical 
talents of Laura Hayes and family, as well as 
Richard Tumbach on his accordion. We look 
forward to seeing more of you! We also had the 
pleasure of Amy’s Playschool children coming 
and carving pumpkins with us. She had many 
volunteers to help! We had a big turnout for 
that!  The children also colored pictures for each 
resident and read some stories. Juice and cookies 
were enjoyed by all! Later this month, a 
Halloween Party will be hosted by the Lutheran 
Church ladies. There are no birthdays to 
celebrate in October, and Halloween is a good 
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excuse for a party! Thank you so much to all of 
you for making time for us!   
 

A big Thank you goes out to everyone who has 
made a donation of any kind to Eatonia Oasis 
Living. We appreciate it very much!! 
 

THE RESIDENTS ARE LOOKING FORWARD TO 
HANDING OUT CANDY TO ALL THE GHOSTS AND 
GOBLINS, SO DON’T FORGET TO STOP AT E.O.L.  WE 
WILL BE READY FOR YOU AT 5:00… 

SEE YOU THEN!  

November Rec News 
 

ARENA:  If you haven’t got your arena fees paid 

yet please get them in ASAP.  We do accept post-

dated cheques. Just a reminder: Kitchen and 

caretaking shifts at the rink are a part of 

participating in arena activities, it’s what keeps 

the rink up and running. Sign-up sheets for both 

are posted at the rink, caretaking on the bulletin 

board in lobby and kitchen shifts on the kitchen 

door. 

Hockey-November & December Home Games: 

Saturday Nov 10     Bantams vs Macklin 

                     @ 4:30pm 

Saturday Nov 17     Senior Huskies vs Unity 

                     @8:00pm 

Saturday Nov 24     Atom Tournament 

Sunday Nov 25       Bantams vs Kerrobert 

                     @ 1:00pm 

Friday Dec 7        Midget AA Girls vs Saskatoon

                    @ 7:00pm 

Saturday Dec 8       Senior Huskies vs Luseland

                    @ 8:00pm 

Friday Dec 14         Senior Huskies vs Kindersley

                    @ 8:30pm 

Sunday Dec 16       Atoms vs  ? 

         @ 1:00pm 

Saturday Dec 22     Bantams vs Kindersley 

                     TBA 

Watch for more to games to be posted! 
 

KidSport: 

KidSport™ is a children’s charity designed to 

help children of families facing financial obstacles 

to participate in sport. The KidSport™ goal is to 

provide these children with the opportunity to 

achieve physical, social, intellectual and moral 

development through participation in sport. 

The Eatonia KidSport Committee is selling 

Saskatchewan Roughrider Calendars, all the 

proceeds from the sale of these calendars will go 

to help kids in Eatonia. Calendars are $20 each 

and available at the rec office or from any rec 

board member. 

 

Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund Grant: 

Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan Lotteries 

products such as Lotto 6/49, Western 6/49, and 

Scratch & Win are placed in the Saskatchewan 

Lotteries Trust Fund.  Grants from this fund are 

used to support more than 12,000 sport, culture, 

recreation and community groups in the province.  

Community groups in Eatonia receive funding 

from the Saskatchewan Lotteries Grant Program. 
 

Eatonia Recreation Office 

Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 

Email: eatoniarec@yourlink.ca 

 

 
 

EATON SCHOOL EVENTS 

November 6 Poppy sales – student canvass 

community starting at 1:00 p.m.  
 

November 8 Remembrance Day Program – 

11:00 a.m.  
 

November 9 Report Cards – Grades 1-12  
 

November 13-14 Scholastic Book Fair  
 

November 12 No School (Parent-teacher  

interviews to be held November 13th and 14th)  
 

mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
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November 13 Parent Teacher Interviews 

(evening)  
 

November 14 Parent Teacher Interviews 

(evening)  
 

November 15 Presentation by Alvin Law 

sponsored by SCC  

December 21 Last Day of School for 

Students 

 
 

 

Christmas Open House 
Saturday November 17

th
, 2012 

12:00pm – 4:00pm 

Eatonia Community Hall 
 

Avon, Baking, Epicure, 5
th

 Ave Jewelery, 

Homemade Crafts, Regal, Tupperware, and much 

more!   

Great Gift Ideas! 

Complimentary Coffee & Squares! 

Hope to see YOU there! 
 

Bridal Shower 
For 

Kim Somerville 
November 24, 2012 

2:00 PM 

Eyre Park Hall 

Saran Wrapped Gifts Please 

Everyone Welcome 
 

 
 

 
SYMPTOM COLD FLU 

Fever Rare Usual (39°C – 
40°C) 

Headache Rare Usual 
Aches & Pains Sometimes, 

Mild 
Usual 

Fatigue & 
Weakness 

Sometimes, 
Mild 

Usual 

Extreme 
Fatigue 

Unusual Usual 

Runny, Stuffy 
Nose 

Common Sometimes 

Sore Throat Common Common 

Chest 
Discomfort & 
Cough 

Sometimes, 
Mild 

Usual 

Complications Sinus 
Congestion 

Pneumonia 

Prevention Hand 
Washing 

Annual 
Vaccine 

 
 
 
 

DO I have the flu,  

or just a cold? 

Most people can treat flu symptoms at 

home. Get lots of rest, drink plenty of 

fluids, and take medicine to reduce 

fever. A humidifier or hot shower will 

relieve a stuffy nose. If your symptoms 

don’t clear up, get worse, or you have 

trouble breathing, call the Healthline 

and see your doctor. Remember, wash 
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Angel’s Touches Bridal Boutique 

 

 
Coming November  

 

NAUGHTY & NICE LINGERIE 
  

Open House dates: 
Friday ~ 9th  1 - 5 

Wednesday ~ 14th  5 - 8 

Saturday ~ 17th 12 – 4 @ the Eatonia Hall 

Friday ~ 23rd  2 – 7 

www.angelstouchesbridal.com 

Check out the sales items 

Book an appointment 460-0295 

 

 

EATONIA, SK 

 

HARDWARE 

Leo Pelletier – Farm Supply Manager 

8am – 5:30pm Monday – Friday 
8:30am – 5:30pm Saturday 

217 Railway Ave East    Ph:  967-2422    Fax:  967-2477 

 

GROCERY 

Denise Pelletier – Grocery Store Manager 

Monday to Saturday 9:00am – 5:30pm 
212 Main Street       Ph:  967-2411   Fax:  967-2279 

 

SCREENINGS PROJECT 
 

Thanks to all donations last year! Donation 

totals are $ 67,240.57 ….. Our Best Year Yet! 

We are now working on the rinks Ice Plant. You 

do not have to be a farmer to donate to these 

worth while projects. Any cooperative member 

will take the donations. 

Thanks For Donations 

Kevin Butt 

Warren Bangs 

Craney Farms 

Brian Rhodes 

John Golightly 

Glen & Allan Busby 
Thanks to Lee’s Grain Cleaning for the use of 

the truck and to Marsollier Petroleum for the 

fuel, loader and truck. 

 

 
R.M. of Chesterfield # 261  

 

FENCE  

FOR SALE 

(MUST BE REMOVED) 

http://www.angelstouchesbridal.com/


     
                                                                                                                                           NOVEMBER 2012 

www.townofeatonia.com  

7 

 

Mantario Nuisance Grounds Fence 

NW 29-26-27-3, approximately 800 yards 

of heavy duty fence offered for sale and 

removal; 10’ steel drill-stem posts and 

cement wire in excellent condition; to be 

removed by end November, 2012;  

reply by 9 a.m. November 6, 2012, to: 

R. M. of Chesterfield No. 261 

P. O. Box 70, Eatonia, SK    S0L 0Y0 

Fax. 306-967-2424 or e-mail 

rm261@sasktel.net 

 

EATON BAND PARENTS 

POINSETTIA SALE 

 

If you ordered a poinsettia plant  

from the band parents it will be  

ready for pickup on: 

 

Tuesday, December 4, 2012 

 

Pick up time to be announced later  

Watch for posters 

 

Kindergarten Room  

Eaton School  

 

PLEASE BRING BLANKETS, 

BOXES OR PLASTIC TUBS 

TO TAKE YOUR 

POINSETTIA HOME! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HOMESTYLE 
Candle Co. 

Top quality, hand poured, Canadian made, 

scented candles. Come smell and see the large 

stock of wonderful candles I have.  

Great gifts for every occasion! 
 

Retail Sales *Home Parties 

Bunty Maggrah 

Sales Representative 

113-5th Avenue East 

Eatonia, Sk 

Phone: 306-967-2585 

Cell: 306-460-5658 
 

Please call prior to coming to ensure I am in. 
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Don’t forget to Contact or email 

Joanne at the Town Office By 

November 22nd at the latest if 

you are interested in putting a 

Seasons Greetings ad in 

December Newsletter. 

Size of Ad: Business Card Size 

Cost: $12.00 

 

Eaton School 

Community Council 
 

proudly presents 
 

Motivational Speaker 

Alvin Law 
 

Thursday, November 15, 2012 

Eaton School Gym 

11:00 a.m. – 12:00p.m. 

 

This event is open to the public so 

please join us! 

Silver collection at the door 

 

 
Over 13,000 babies around the world were 

deformed in the early 1960’s because of a 

morning sickness drug, Thalidomide. 

Alvin Law was born without arms after his 

birth mother, thinking it was completely 

safe, used just a couple of the tiny pills and 

their lives were forever altered. 

 

Yet, what may have become a tragic life-

story did not turn out that way.  

Today, Alvin is not only a completely 

independent, remarkably successful 

professional speaker, but proof that out of 

nothing can arise one of the most inspiring 

stories you will ever witness. 

 
 

The Eatonia Lions Club would like to 

congratulate all of the winners of the last year’s 

trip of the month draws. We also would like to 

thank everybody that purchased a ticket in 

helping support our club. All of the monies 

raised from this project gets donated back to 

various projects in our community. 
 

EATONIA LIONS CLUB TRIP OF THE 

MONTH WINNERS 
 

OCT.- Jamaica- Zane Hayes   

ElkWater Lake Lodge-   Lynn Guidinger                  

                                                                                                                           

NOV. -Travel Voucher – Kelly Mastel  

ElkWater Lake Lodge – Barry & Wendy Angus  
 

DEC.- Fantasyland weekend Edmonton – 

                                          Howard Jackle 

ElkWater Lake Lodge – Devon &Kim Punter          

                                                                                                                          

JAN. -Phoenix, AZ Getaway – Tyler & Rae-Anne

                          Price 

ElkWater Lake Lodge – Ken Francis 

                                                                                                                                     

FEB. Disneyland – Kyle Adams    

ElkWater Lake Lodge – Lorne & Rosemary 

     Janzen 
 

MAR. -Vancouver or Victoria –Steven Somerville  

ElkWater Lake Lodge – John Fiest & Friends              
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APR.- Travel Voucher – Ross & Gloria Fitzpatrick 

ElkWater Lake Lodge – Heinz &                

                                                      Shirley Young  

                                                        

MAY- San Francisco – Joy Assmus  

ElkWater Lake Lodge – Brent Scott 
 

JUNE -Las Vegas – Betty King 

 ElkWater Lake Lodge – Thyne Fieffer 

 

JULY- Stettler Steam Train – Ken Somerville 

ElkWater Lake Lodge – Bob Hammerlindl 
 

AUG.- Travel Voucher – Richard King  

ElkWater Lake Lodge – Willy Peters 
 

SEPT.- Mayan Riviera – Don & Cathy Punter 

ElkWater Lake Lodge – Dennis Becker 

 

THANK YOU  
To Our Community, 

 

    Every week Doug and I used to buy a lottery ticket hoping and dreaming for something more! After 

the accident, we realized that we had already won the lottery. We have a second chance at life, as a 

family, and as members of this community. We could never have asked for more than being a part of 

this compassionate, caring, and generous community. This is our lottery. 

 

   While I was in the hospital, we both realized that we have never experienced so much love and care, 

while being so far away from home.  As a result, we really believe in the power of people, and it is 

because of your support, positive messages, and prayer that we are doing so well today. We 

remember a time when Nichole initially came to town kicking and screaming, thinking about all the 

prejudices of small town life. We now realize why these stereotypes arise because otherwise everyone 

would desire to live here! Eatonia is definitely a well kept secret. To us, leaving now would be the 

absolute worst possible scenario. We have never felt so much love and would now leave here kicking 

and screaming. 

 

   Originally we planned on giving out individual thank-yous, but it is absolutely astounding the 

countless number of people who have sent us support, prayer, and messages of love.  We could easily 

fill two pages of this newsletter with the names of those who have helped us sustain our little family. 

Quite simply without the support of this town, Doug and I would’ve had a deep hole to dig ourselves 

out of. 

 

  We want to mention a few organizations that have also helped us maintain or enhance our 

preceding life as a family. Based upon what we were told by the doctors in Saskatoon, Nichole owes 

her life to the Eatonia Fire Department, E.M.T’s, first responders, and volunteers. Without their swift 

and careful actions, we were told Nichole could have easily been a paraplegic or quadriplegic.  We 

would also like to thank Eatonia Oasis Living for generously donating the hospital bed because when 

one is recovering sleep and independence is so precious. To our community, we are so thankful for 

your prayers, support and encouraging messages. By the end of all this, our house will smell of 

flowers and we will be able to judge the best cook of Eatonia contest! We can’t even imagine how to 

start thanking everyone, but we look forward to doing so. 

 

    Our final message is that it is funny how life really can change in the blink of an eye.  Before the 

accident, we were talking about how our luck needed to change; it was our time for some good luck. 
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We now realize that we have been lucky all along to live in a town that embraces us like family. For 

that we are forever grateful. Thank you. 

 

                         Sincerely, 

                             Doug, Nichole and Ryder Bredy 
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Would you like to receive the News Bulletin 

by email?  Please send your request to 

joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 

Microsoft Word Required. 
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